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Minutes of the Regional Committee Meeting 

20 January 2011, 1.00 pm, Stirling House, Thornaby
	Present:
	Apologies:

	Steve Boon (SB)
	Jackie Sharp  (JS)

	Janet Arnott (JA)
	Vivianne Buller (VB)

	Dan Curtis  (DC)
	Nick Copson  (NC)

	Anita Brown  (AB)
	David Paylor  (DP)

	Godfrey Hedley  (GH)
	Graham Thompson (GT)

	Cheryll Snowden  (CS)
	Ian Casselden (IC)

	Jo Simmons (JSi)
	

	
	


	Item
	
	Action

	11/01
	Welcome  & Apologies  for Absence

SB welcomed everyone to the meeting and apologies were given from the members listed above.

	

	11/02
	Minutes of Previous Meeting 
These were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting held on 14 September 2010.


	

	11/03
	Matters arising
10/20 – It was confirmed that KC was a Board Member and that DC is not a voting Board Member and will not be until next Annual Meeting.
10/22 – JSi and DC to look at information available regarding LACA membership of Independent schools and send information out to them.

	JSi / DC


	11/04
	Committee Structure

AF has resigned from his position on the committee.  SB has emailed AF with the good wishes of the Committee together with an opportunity for AF to be co-opted on to the Committee at a later date.  

It was agreed to send AF a token of appreciation.

Attendance at Committee Meetings.  
It was identified that a number of members had not attended any meetings despite the meetings having been arranged, agreed and circulated. SB to write to committee members to establish their intentions in respect of their participation and attendance.

	DC
SB

	11/05
	Debrief of Regional Meeting 11 November 2010
JSi circulated evaluation responses to the event.  In general there was a positive response to the event. 
JA was thanked for organising the event, however it was identified by JA that there needed to be more time and support to organise future events.
AB stated that there had been some issues with payment to the hotel and that no invoices had been sent to suppliers or delegates who had failed to attend.


	

	11/06
	SCOTY 2011 
SB updated the committee regarding the Regional Final to take place on 8 February 2011 at Glasgow College. 

As there had been little discussion between the Event Organiser and the region it was agreed that SB would write to the organiser to discuss next year’s event and venue.

Responsibilities of the SCOTY regional event organiser were discussed and it was agreed that JSi would organise the Hotel for the competitors and managers, and AB would organise travel arrangements.  JA to email all relevant contact information to JSi.

	SB

JSi

AB

JA



	11/07
	LACA Board Report

DC indicated that ‘What is the value of LACA’ is a general issue raised and is being looked at.  He stated that it is the mission of the LACA chair to find out what is expected of LACA and the members of it.  DC indicated that the board is to do a communication to members.

DC indicated that there were some initiatives being considered for single school support and also an on line forum.

It was identified that there was a focus on membership to maintain and increase levels and that DC was attending a ‘way forward’ sub group on 21 January 2011 and will report back. DC is on the membership committee.

DC stated that the Board were looking to get an iconic champion for school meals.

DC indicated that the Board were looking at the LACA conference with a view to doing it differently.  The question was raised regarding evaluation and feedback from conferences and how is this used.

	DC



	11/08
	Treasurer’s Report
AB in the absence of JS indicated that there were issues around the transfer of the Regional Treasurers role.  AB stated that some invoices still remained outstanding from previous AGM.
JS to meet with Hilary Witt on 17 February 2011, with regard to the account.

An approximate figure was given as to the balance of the account and this would be confirmed at the next meeting.


	JS

	11/09
	AOB 
· Regional Conference – it was agreed that this would be postponed to another time as there was insufficient time to arrange.  JA to inform LACA to amend website information
· Annual Meeting – To be held on 24 March 2011.  Proposals for venue were Tall Trees Hotel, Yarm, Wynyard Hall, Stockton or Hardwick Hall, Sedgefield.  AB to get prices and availability.
Suggested format – 9.30 start – Welcome followed by partners presentation (not selling opportunity), coffee followed by Annual Meeting, lunch followed by speaker.  

Suggestions for a speaker were Paul O’Brien to give an APSE update following regional event and/or local celebrity to champion school meals. AB/GH to investigate.
Invitation to be extended to National Chair.

· Menus

DC put forward an enquiry regarding compilation of menus from ingredients available from local farmers/ suppliers rather than preplanning menus.

It was suggested that this be included as a discussion topic at a Regional Meeting with a view to engaging partners.

	JA

AB

AB / GH

SB

	11/10
	Date and venue of next meeting
Thursday 3 March 2011, 1.00 pm, Stirling House, Stockton
	








